City of Portsmouth

David Rheaume- Chairman – Zoning BOA

Portsmouth, NH 03801

May 26, 2021

Dear Mr. Rheaume,



I would like to request an amendment for the variance LU 19-11 which we received to restore our 1885 carriage house. The variance currently has a stipulation that our neighbor, Ginny Swift, provide a signed letter of approval for the proposed renovation. I am requesting an amendment that removes the stipulation that she consents to this project. I have provided her a set of construction plans that include a structural approval from Ross Engineering which should be enough to support this project.

I spoke to Ginny a few weeks ago and she clearly stated that due to a recent health issue and the fact that she has put her house on the market, she is unwilling to support this project.

Please consider this request in the upcoming June meeting as we have already invested a considerable amount of time and money on this restoration project.

Sincerely,

Stephen Bucklin

Sherri Beall